A Water/Sewer Committee Meeting of the Mayor and Council for the City of Gray, Georgia was held on Wednesday, November 14, 2018 at 11:00am in the Conference Room at City Hall.

Present:

Mayor Ed Barbee, Council Members Benny Gray, David Tufts and Terrell Fulford, City Clerk Cindy Yancey, City Attorney John Newberry, Assistant City Clerk Ashley Roberson, Water Treatment Plant Operator Cheyenne Morgan and City Superintendent Michael Lloyd.

Guests:

Matt Smith, Charlie Bridges, and Debbie Lurie-Smith, The Jones County News.

Water/Sewer Committee:

Water/Sewer Committee Chairman Benny Gray called the meeting to order at 11:00am.

- Engineers Matt Smith and Charlie Bridges with Carter & Sloope discussed the upcoming test well project.
- City Attorney John Newberry explained that the first site for the test well has fell though, therefore, they need to look at the next sites. He has spoken with property owners for site 2, 3 and 4. He will further discuss the project with them and get permission for the City to mark the test well sites on their property. Once he has permission, WTP Operator Cheyenne Morgan and the Geologist Bob Atkins can mark the sites.
- City Attorney Newberry will keep Cheyenne updated as he narrows down the possible test well sites.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

Assistant City Clerk